










JENNIFER JONES 

Rotary International President 

RY 2022-2023 

 

  

 

 

 

  Recently, Nick and I spent time in Guatemala, where we met won-
derful fellow Rotary members and families who unofficially adopted me as 
“Tía Jennifer.” On the third day, after visiting Patzún in the mountainous west-
ern highlands, we set out for Lake Atitlán, which we needed to reach by 
nightfall. If we took a back road we could get there faster. Locals told us it had 
just been repaved and assured us, “You’ll have no problem.” At first, it was a 
breeze. 

We wound through misty-green coffee and corn fields covering the hillside 
like a patchwork quilt. But at a river crossing, we found a bridge washed 
away. 

The only way to continue would be to ford the river in our small bus. There 
were a few tense moments, but we decided to give it a try and, thankfully, we 
made it across safely. One, we rely on local, on-the-ground expertise to do 
what we do best. And two, sometimes you have to take uncomfortable 
chances to reach important goals. Every day, I am honored to learn from our 
Rotary family. Every lesson is an opportunity to grow, and each story adds a 
chapter to our collective Imagine Rotary year.  
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  Good evening fellow Metronians, Rotaractors & 

guests! Today marks our 3rd regular club meeting for the 3rd quarter of 

RY2022- 2023. Another Rotary Service Day was accomplished and that 

was our One Rotary, One District Mangrove Growing & Coastal Cleanup 

last September 17. It was indeed a very successful activity that was host-

ed by our club. My grateful appreciation to our club secretary, Sec. Ralph 

for the leadership to this event. On the other hand, another Balik Eskwela 

Project were done with the partnership of LHE Construction last Septem-

ber 16 at Palian Elementary School. This is one of our banner projects to 

be presented during our Governor’s Visit. Lastly, I would like to thank all 

the donors for our project SMILE. This will help to sustain the project that 

is also one of the club’s banner projects. Another Rotary Day of Service 

will happen on October 1 that will be hosted by the Rotary Club of Great-

er Gensan. Let us show our support and participation to this event since 

this is also part of the Governor’s Challenge to every Rotary Club in our 

District. That’s all for tonight’s weekly meeting. Let us enjoy the rest of 

the night.  
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